TOWN OF GREENSBORO

CONSERVATION COMMISSION (GCC)

Meeting at Greensboro Town Offices, 

Thursday, August 20, 2015, 4:00 p.m.
Minutes

Present: Erika Karp (chair), Clive Gray (clerk), Linda Shatney, Kristen Leahy

Absent: David Kelley

Greensboro Conservation Fund (GCF)


Members discussed conservation easements (CEs) that the Vermont Land Trust (VLT) has negotiated with buyers of three parcels in Greensboro, totaling 415 acres. These are: Shaun Hill is purchasing the Jaffin farm on Jaffin Flats and Hillcrest Road; Todd Hardie has purchased the Fontaine farm (last owned by Jamie McIntyre) on Garvin Hill and Taylor Roads; and Mateo and Andy Kehler have purchased the Lacey Smith property and ten acres from Stephanie Herrick on Country Club Road. All three buyers will use the respective properties for agriculture. The GCC clerk had earlier emailed members copies of the VLT’s summary description and maps of the parcels, and a spreadsheet giving the status of the Greensboro Conservation Fund. The VLT is paying the respective purchasers for their CEs. The total cost (including the amount for a fourth CE in Craftsbury) is close to a million dollars.

The clerk noted that the VLT has obtained a commitment of $829,000 from the Freeman Foundation, and $10,000 from another foundation. It estimates at $155,000 the amount still to be raised. The clerk noted that the Greensboro Land Trust will be reviewing the project at its August 29 board meeting, and may appropriate a significant sum towards filling the gap.


The clerk noted that the Town Clerk had confirmed that the GCF now contains over $13,000, to be increased by the $2,000 appropriation from the 2015 Town Meeting once taxes are collected. He moved that the GCC recommend to the Selectboard that $12,000 be disbursed from the GCF for the three VLT projects in Greensboro. The motion was seconded by Linda. Members expressed satisfaction that the VLT’s action meant that 415 acres of long-time agricultural land in Greensboro would be maintained in or returned to agriculture permanently. The motion was adopted with unanimity. It will go on the agenda of the September 9 Selectboard meeting.
GCC membership


Erika noted that the GCC now has only five members, as against a maximum of nine under VS24.118, Conservation Commissions. She asked whether we should recruit additional members, and suggested inviting Karen Wagner, who with her husband recently purchased the former York beefalo farm, which is conserved with the VLT. Members approved the invitation.
Respectfully submitted

Clive Gray, 8-20-15
